
Napoleon Lions Club 

Dear Mr. Neuenschwander. 

On behalf of Napoleon Lions Club, it is my pleasure to Write this letter in support of the 
proposal to save„ renovate and restore the historic John L. Johnson auditorium and the 
adjacent west wing of the former elementary school building. 

We understand that the renovation of John L. Johnson Auditorium will result in a visual 
and performing; arts auditorium, and a community Center with a cafeteria, kitchen, 
conference rooms, and gymnasiums. The possibilities for use by our residents are 
great. As Lions Club members the motto of “We Serve” has been an important guide 
post for us, over the years, in helping the residents of our area and the  communities in 
general. 

We fully support the efforts of the Napoleon Civic Center in this endeavor. Any project 
that can provide a venue to bring the community together is worthwhile and it is our 
sincere hope that the efforts of the Napoleon Civic Center will provide the necessary 
funding to bring this project to a successful conclusion. 

Sincerely, 

Kim Schumm, President 

 

https://culturalcenterhc.org/2021/04/08/napoleon-lions-club/

